Mackrill Romanian Missions



November 2024 NEWSLETTER | VOLUME #9 | ISSUE #11



From the mission field

We began last month by traveling to Amy's cardiologist appointment in Timişoara, Romania. It was a great trip! We had not been able to see that side of the country until now. Timişoara is a beautiful city. Amy's cardiologist was amazing. He is very familiar with Amy's condition and was extremely helpful. We thank the Lord for working this out. Only the Lord could have worked all this out. We are also grateful for everyone's prayers on our behalf.

Services last month in Feldioara continued well. I have been asked to continue on the preaching/teaching rotation on Sunday mornings. We have also started a kids bible class on Sunday mornings. Amy and I teach on rotation with other ladies from the church. Since we have had the blessing of having the children from Rotbav attending our services, our kids bible club needed more help and attention. We are excited for the growth that God has blessed us with in this area. Sunday mornings have seen an average of 22 in attendance last month.

Services in Zărnești continued well last month also. It has been such a joy to have two young families in attendance. The sanctuary is now filled with the sounds of children playing and babies crying or laughing. I think back to those quiet services at the beginning and I praise God for the growth He has blessed us with. Continue to pray for these families as we disciple them in our doctrines. Sunday evenings have seen an average of 10 in attendance.

Last month our humanitarian outreach went well also. We were able to make our visits and deliver some groceries. We prayed with each family and spoke with them about the Lord. One of the men from the church in Feldioara has also been able to reach out to other families in the area by helping them get to doctors appointments or finish projects around their home. Continue to pray with us for each family we minister to that they will come to know Jesus as their Savior.

Urgent mission need!

We are still in need of a new missions van. Last month the Lord blessed us with more love offerings toward this goal. So far we have raised about \$7000! Praise the Lord! We still need \$23,000 to be able to bye a decent, gently used and in good condition with low mileage, 9 seater passenger van. This will not only be more suitable for our family but also for when we pick up children for our kid's bible clubs and for when we have groups.

Thank you all for your faithful prayers and support! God bless!

Special Prayer Requests

Personal prayer requests

- The girls their health and diligence in school
- Kolt for wisdom and discernment on the mission field.
- Amy specifically for her health.

Mission prayer request:

- Faith Baptist Church plant in Zarnesti.
- · Feldioara Baptist Church
- Lost to be saved

Financial Needs

New missions vehicle. \$23,000 more needed



Getting ready for services in Zarnesti with Bro. Octavian!



Our girls enjoying what Timişoara has to offer!



Corvin's castle was really neat!



Services in Zarnesti were well attended last month!